
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 20 November 2003 

2. PROPOSED KERB AND CHANNEL PROGRAMME – SHIRLEY/PAPANUI 
 
 The meeting reconvened in the Papanui Board room at 10.49am. 
 
 The Board considered the kerb and channel prioritisation for the Shirley/Papanui area and resolved: 
 
 1. To carry out the work in Carrick Street during 2005/06 and the work in Harewood Road during 

2007/08. 
 
 2. That the appropriate staff be notified of the Board’s dissatisfaction with the general maintenance 

and cleaning of streets, particularly the dish gutters, in the Shirley/Papanui community. 


